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Summer School went very well.  We had a total of 585 students attend at least one 
day during the summer session. We had 153 jumpstart students, 142 elementary 
students, 17 middle school students, and 272 high school students in attendance. 
We added an eighth grade class at the middle school for students who are at risk. 
Last year we added a class for incoming at risk seventh grade students. Dr. Brown 
and Mr. Kurtz reported the classes went well and felt it has helped their students a 
great deal. 

 
Hawthorn reported a slight gain on their iReady tests with no regression. Oak 
Ridge had an 8% gain in 5th grade math, a 60% gain in 6th grade math, 13% gain in 
5th grade ELA, and a 17% gain in 6th grade ELA.  

 
In the high school, students recovered 41.5 credits that had been lost, with a 
completion rate of over 90% of students who started the program. 

 
We had a very large number of students taking Physical Education this summer. At 
the beginning of summer school there were approximately 80 students in 
attendance. I want to give special recognition to Staci Caffey and Bret Enos for their 
hard work in keeping kids on task, multi-tasking several different events and activities 
at the same time.  Also want to commend Chris Kramer for helping to set up the 
schedules for students taking credit recovery. 

 
Students taking classes for credit at the high school gained a total of 141.5 credits.  

 
 
Larry Lewis 
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